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December 2020
Well, winter has yet to show up with any conviction but it is surely on the way and it looks as though we are in for a white Christmas after all (as if there was a doubt).  2020 has been a year of firsts for us here and for everyone in many respects. Here’s hoping that it is also a year of lasts in many of those same respects. 
Campground reservations for the 4th of July, 2021:  The process for this year will be the same as in the past, but there are a few changes for the coming year. The Village office will be open at 8am on Monday, January 4th, and we will take reservations on a first come, first served basis for Independence Day week. There will be a three-day minimum stay required and payment must be made at the time of reservation. The first change is that the cost for advanced reservations will be $30 per day. The weekly rate will be $180.  A waiting list will be compiled for those wishing to be contacted should a site open up for any reason.  If a site opens then we will call names from the top of the list. We generally go through several names on this list so if there aren’t sites available don’t forget to sign up.
NOTE: As usual, there will probably be people in line to get campsites on the morning of the 4th of January. We can open the doors when the first employees get here but we ask that for everyone’s sake at that time you wear masks as per guidance and keep a distance from others while you are waiting.
OTHER NOTE: It is our sincere hope that the events for our Independence Day celebration will resume as they were pre-pandemic. We make no guarantee as of the date of these reservations that those events will be held. 

SECOND TO LAST NOTE:  Barring any pandemic-related issues (heaven forbid), said 4th of July events WILL be held!

LAST NOTE:  See everyone on the 4th!

Water Meters:  95% of the new water meters have been installed and have been read this past week.  The bill in January will be a hybrid between old and new readings as many were installed mid-billing cycle. If the bugs are worked out for sure this time the reading on the next cycle (mid-February) will be auto-read and auto-entered.
Ice rink: The rink has benefitted from continued cold weather and steady snows and it appears as though it will be set for an early start. The rink itself can be used at any time but we will be limiting hours and numbers in the building to adhere to health department guidelines. Also, until things change there will be no refreshments served in the building. Volunteers are always needed so contact the Village office if you can help out. 
IWA Coming BACK to town!:  For those who haven’t heard, the International Watercross Association is coming back to Lake Linden. On August 22nd of 2020 the event was held amid COVID-19 restrictions and under the supervision of the health department and other regulatory agencies. The event was so successful that the International Watercross Association has added the event to its circuit!  A 2021 Watercross will be held in Lake Linden. The tentative date is July 30th to August 1st but that is not yet set in stone. As the event draws near dates and preparations will be finalized. We look forward to unrestricted access and an even bigger event this coming year!

CVTRS Compliance:  Each year by the end of November we are required by the Michigan Department of Treasury to compile and publish information on the fiscal state of the Village. These reports - the City, Village, Township Revenue Sharing Program reports - the Citizen’s Guide, Dashboard, Budget Projections and Debt Schedule - have been filed and are available on our website in the EVIP/CVTRS link at the center of the home page. They are the Citizen’s Guide, Dashboard, Budget Projections and Debt Schedule. 
Winter Parking Ban: Please remember that the winter parking ban is in effect and runs through April 30th. Any vehicle parked on Village Streets between the hours of 2am and 7am is subject to fines and/or towing charges.  
Snow Removal:  The Village Ordinance regarding snow removal for residents mirrors State Law regarding this issue which is as follows:

Michigan Vehicle Code Section 257.677a:
· A person shall not remove, or cause to be removed, snow, ice, or slush onto or across a roadway or the shoulder of the roadway in a manner which obstructs the safety vision of the driver of a motor vehicle other than off-road vehicles.
· A person shall not deposit, or cause to be deposited, snow, ice, or slush onto or across a roadway or the shoulder of the roadway in a manner which obstructs the safety vision of the driver of a motor vehicle.
· A person shall not deposit, or cause to be deposited, snow, ice or slush on any roadway or highway.

This stated, there are places in the Village where there are few options for residents to place the snow, we understand this. But this is also true for the Village crew. When we get well into winter 
our equipment can no longer push the streets wide enough and we can’t afford to haul it all away. We ask that residents are understanding when it becomes necessary to widen them for their own safety and convenience. Many street easements DO NOT end at the pavement or the curb. More typically, there is several feet beyond that is still right of way and that is where the plowed or blown snow is deposited. 
Merry Christmas!
                  …And a very Happy New Year!
__________________________
Robert A. Poirier, Village Clerk
